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A MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT
Bula members

As this is the last newsletter of the year, | believe it is important to reflect on
some of the activities and achievement FIMLS has achieved for this year.
First, the committee had successfully had an on-site visitation to three
divisional hospitals including private sectors ensuring we listen to the voices
of the members and highlighting some of the strategic visions that will guide
us through in coming years. Second the launching of our first ever FIMLS
website. This platform aims to promote and answers the need of all members
and to interested members and will improve efficiency and archival
processes of our required documentation including finances and current
FIMLS activities. This is another milestone achieved. Do make use of this very
user-friendly platform. Third, we able to organize FIMLS annual seminar after
a lapse of two years. This was a success where various stakeholders and
members enjoyed the scientific presentations and networking with other
participants locally and internationally. Forth, we successfully conducted our
annual general meeting after so may years of not having them.

Thanks to the members and the committee for their commitment. Before the year ends, | must thank all the executive
committee members for their dedication, hard work and the energy and sacrifices they have made to sail our canoe to
safely reach our set destiny in 2022. As the President of the FIMLS, | salute you all. A big “Vinaka Vakalevu” and
"Dhanyavaad" to the two Vice Presidents (Jignesh Sharma and Keshvi Sukul), the General Secretary (Sharon Gaundan),
Treasurer (Mustagim Khan), Western Reps (Roddy Narayan, Lavenia Marama). Northern Rep (Taraivini Baivatu) CWMH rep
(Premika Charan) and Private Lab rep (Josese Mailulu). | am so proud of you all and | must say that | am fortunate to lead
a group of energetic team that have so much to deliver and passion for the association. Please also convey my
acknowledgement to your families for their support. Special mention goes out to the editorial team lead by the Vice
President West, Mr Jignesh Sharma. Thank you for keeping us posted. To our members, thank you for your support and |
can assure you that 2023 will be an exciting year.

| wish you all a MERRY XMAS and a prosperous new year.

God bless

LABORATORY HUMOUR

Working in the lab
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"Don't you hate it when they
look back at you?"
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FIMLS ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 2022

The Fiji Institute of Medical Laboratory Science Annual General Meeting (AGM) was held on the
17th of December, 2022. It was held at the Fiji National University's College of Medical, Nursing and
Health Science Pasifika Campus auditorium.

FIMLS OFFICIAL WEBSITE LAUNCH

Fiji Institute of Medical Laboratory Science have achieved a great milestone as the official FIMLS
website was launched on the 17th December 2022. This official launch was officiated by the chief
guest for the day, Dr Aruna Devi. The website is a way forward for the FIMLS community as things
have become as easy as just a click away. The website contains details of the current FIMLS
Committee, CPD points allocation, online registration for membership and also FIMLS
merchandise. The website can be accessed via the link https://fimls.org.fj/ .
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If you want to share ideas, news
or stories regarding our field,
feel free to contact your
respective representatives in
each division or email us at
info@fimls.org.fj. Happy reading
from the FIMLS newsletter
team.
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MERRY CHRISTMAS

As the year 2022 neared its end, its success was celebrated throughout the laboratory family
across Fiji by celebrating the joy and spirit of Christmas. Many laboratories celebrated in a big way
and each laboratory professional was appreciated on this special occassion and all the hard work

for the year was applauded.

ASPEN MEDICAL LAUTOKA CHRISTMAS GIVING TREE

Lautoka Hospital Laboratory staff celebrated Christmas by giving the joy of gifts to the orphanage
children. this was an initiative by the hospital as a "Giving Tree' was placed at the hospital entrance
for anyone willing to share gifts to the kids at the orphan homes.




